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The District School Board of Indian River County met on October 23, 2018, at 1:00 p.m.  The 
Superintendent’s Workshop was held in the Joe N. Idlette, Jr. Teacher Education Center located 
in the School District Office at the J.A. Thompson Administrative Center located at 6500 – 57th 
Street, Vero Beach, Florida 32967.  District School Board Members attending were:  Chairman 
Shawn R. Frost, and Board Members:  Laura Zorc, and Tiffany M. Justice.  Dr. Mark J. Rendell, 
Superintendent of Schools; and Suzanne D’Agresta, School Board Attorney, were also present.  
Vice Chairman Charles G. Searcy and Board Member Dale Simchick were absent.  Prior to the 
meeting, an invocation was given by  Eliminated 

Superintendent Workshop Minutes 
 

I. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Frost at 1:00 p.m. 
 

II. Purpose of the Meeting  
Chairman Frost recognized Dr. Rendell.  Dr. Rendell reviewed the presentations that were 
going to be covered today at the workshop.  He also explained the workshop was for 
information only. 

 
III. Presentations  

1)  Safety and Security Update 
Dr. Rendell started off stating the findings being shared today would be generic due 
to detailed information that was provided in the actual report.  Mr. Teske and his team 
will go through a PowerPoint Presentation touching various areas.  The presenters 
with Mr. Teske were Ms. Jennifer Idlette, Mr. Robert Michael, Mr. Nick Westenberger, 
and Mr. Brian Bender.   Mr. Teske started off introducing each of the presenters along 
with some background information on the company that provided the report.  The 
company name was Safe Havens International.  The Board Members were made 
aware that there are is still work to be done to five of the 23 schools.  Each of the 
presenters answered the Board Members questions throughout the presentation.  
Mr. Teske told the Board Members he would come back a workshop in January with 
an update.  There was continued conversation about Rave and MutualLink along with 
their benefits.  Sgt. Ross Partee came up to speak on the SRO’s in the schools.  As 
questions were presented by the Board, they were all answered.   
 
At 2:22 p.m. Chairman Frost called for a brief recess.  The Workshop reconvened at 
2:30 p.m.  He then recognized Dr. Rendell to continue with the presentations. 
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2) Treasure Coast Technical College – Phase 2 
Dr. Rendell introduced Ms. Christi Shields and Mr. Nick Westenberger to present the 
potential programs and preliminary.   Ms. Shields provided the Board with a brief 
overview of Phase 1 and where they stood with enrollment.   A PowerPoint 
presentation of Phase 2 was presented.  Ms. Shields and Mr. Westenberger took this 
time to review the slides with the Board.  It was explained the drawings provided were 
strictly conceptual.   There was a discussion with the Board Members on how the 
courses are obtained along with approximate costs based on the conceptual plan.   
Mr. Westenberger provided the Board with an approximate start to finish time frame 
of 20 months.   After the questions were answered, Dr. Rendell thanked the Board 
Members for their time. 

 
IV. ADJOURNMENT – Chairman Frost 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:15 p.m. 


